Public Service Department

Monthly Report

May 2012
Street Division

The weather in May was very dry. We have been busy trying to sweep up the sand on the roads with both sweepers running and doing dust control on gravel roads. The paint crew has been painting the CBD and legends for the cross walks and turn arrows. The mowing crew is out mowing the medians and sides of the highways. All departments have been busy finishing up all annual training. The concrete crew has completed work on 1100 block of 28th St, 1700 block of 16th St, and moved onto Lucore Rd just south of the bridge, while the asphalt crew has completed work on Deer Valley Dr, 28th St, and Lincoln Dr and 11th Ave.
In addition, the Street Division:

· Completed 38 Street Citizen Requests 
· Completed 10 Forestry Citizen Requests

· Pothole filling continues as needed using 2.64 tons of cold patch 
· Used 130.16 tons of asphalt
· Used 75 gallons of TAC 
· Used 140.25 yards of concrete
Fleet Division
The Fleet Division has been busy this month keeping all the equipment up and in running condition for Public Service as well as for other departments within the City.   They have been busy getting the new tandem truck ready for road work this summer.
During May the Mechanics:

· Worked on  39 vehicles for Public Service

· Worked on  15 pieces of equipment for Public Service 

· Worked on  11 vehicles for Police 

· Worked on   1 repairs for Fire
· Worked on   3  repairs for Engineering
Sewer Division

During the month of May, the Sewer Division completed sewer maintenance and monthly flushing. The crew cleared the waterway at the end of Elim. They did some televising on 6th Ave storm for the Engineering Dept. Completed box outs on South 26th St and Regal Ct, Ridge Dr, and 12th Ave and 28th St. 
In addition, the Sewer Division:

· Completed 5 Citizen Requests

· Locates done daily

· Flushed 15,700 Linear/ feet of sewer lines

· Used 15.75 yards of concrete

Solid Waste Division 

Curbside Collection Amounts:

1. Garbage 

403.45 tons

2. Recycling 

147.06 tons

The Solid Waste Division picked up an additional 4111 extra $1.50 tagged bags of garbage and issued 315 citizen violation tags.  Grinding and screening of compost / brush been on hold for the month due to maintenance on the Screener, but they are busy making compost. 
Drop off Center:

The drop off center collected 6.30 tons of recycling.  

Also during May:
· Handled 53 citizen requests

· Recycled 6.71 tons of cardboard

· Special Trash Collections – 36
· Special Brush collections – 1
· Cars at Recycling center – 1952

· Cars at the Compost area – 2298

